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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to welcome you to the 50" Annual
Honest Harry Carter Memorial Myrtle Beach Invitational.

We are so excited to have you visit our beautiful Grand Strand for a weekend of camaraderie and
exceptional golf. It is awesome to know that what started as a small group of friends looking for
a fun weekend on the links has continued and grown so much over the past five decades.
Although Harry is no longer with you to plan the event, call the shots, and keep things running
smoothly, I would like to recognize Ron Adams for his hard work in preserving and promoting
this annual tradition, and I hope you will all join in thanking him for a job done well.

No matter what your handicap may be, it’s a great day in South Carolina for friendship, fun and,
most importantly, golf! Michael and I wish you all the best for a fantastic weekend, and we hope
you will visit again soon. God bless.




